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Goodbye April! Hello May 

Summer Term Dates 2024 
06-05 May Day Bank Holiday 
07-05 Yr3 & Yr4 trip to York-
shire Wildlife Park 
13-05 Donut Church 
13 to 16-05 SATs week 
17-05 310pm C7 & C8 Cake 
bake sale 
23-05 Photographer for class 
photos. Full uniform please. 
24-05 School closes normal 
time for half term break 
 
 
 
 
03-06 School reopens normal 
time for all 
10-06 Donut Church 
13-06 SEND hub drop in 
19 to 21-06 Yr6 residential to 
Kingswood Peak Venture 
25-06 Sports day (weather 
permitting) Times TBC 
26-06 1800-1900 New starters 
Open evening  
26-06 Yr6 Crucial Crew 

26th April 2024 

WISDOM 

616 

TRUST 

738 

HOPE 

606 

PEACE 

738 

SEND HUB DROP IN AT ST JOHN’S 

13th June 8.45am – 9.30am 

All parents / carers welcome to join us 
in the hall for an informal catch-up & the 

opportunity to ask any questions. We 

look forward to seeing you there! 

C7 & C8 Cake Bake Sale 

Class 7 & 8 would be hugely grateful for 
any cakey bakey donations for them to 
sell in the North playground on Friday, 

17th May from 3.00pm. We look forward 
to raising as much money for these two 
classes to spend as they wish.  

The big news recently from our school 
is that we have been able to recently 
share our Ofsted report that judges the 
school to be ‘Good with an Outstand-
ing EYFS’.  We have all really appreci-
ated the positive comments that you 
have shared with us regarding this 
report.   
 
The school hosted the fantastic 
Knaresborough Community Festival on  
Saturday 20th April.  The sun was 
shining and it was wonderful to see so 
many of the different groups from our 
town being represented.  I am so proud 
of our school choir for performing on 
stage and creating a superb 30 minutes 
of songs for those watching to enjoy!  
A huge thank you to Mrs Tiltman and 
Mrs Ori-Orison for their work in pre-
paring the choir and for being there at 
the event to support the children.     
 
It was great to see and speak to many 
of you throughout last week’s parents 
evenings.  As always, we really appre-
ciate you making the time to come into 
school to talk about the progress your 
child(ren) are making.  If there is any-
thing further that you would like to 
discuss with your child’s class teacher, 
then please make a further appointment 
with them to go over things in more 
detail via the school office. 
 
I am really impressed by the way our 
Yr3 and Yr4 children engaged with the 
Mini Medics Project.  This is one as-
pect of our ‘St Johns Seven’ commit-
ment of children becoming trained first 
aiders, so it was brilliant to see this in 
action.  Well done to all the children 
that took part and learned vital life 
saving skills.  
 
As always, if you have any questions 
or concerns, please be in touch with 
your child’s class teacher, a member of 
our senior leadership team or with 
myself. 
 
Best wishes 
Mr Hope  

First Aid Lessons for Y3&Y4 

 
On Monday 
15th April Year 3 

and 4 became 
Mini-Medics!  

They 
learnt 

how to 

perform CPR, put 
people in the 
recovery position 

and also how to 
dress wounds 
with a bandage!  

They all thor-
oughly enjoyed it 

and we can safely say that we are in 

good hands should an emergency 
arise!!   

Born to Move  
is starting at Brimhams in Knaresborough every Saturday from the the 4th May  

10.30am age 6-7  and  11.00am age 8-12  

THESE SESSIONS ARE FREE in MAY and so only bookable at reception so call in 
or telephone to book a place  

Knaresborough Community Festival 
What a wonderful day we 
had hosting the 
Knaresborough Community 
Festival here at St Johns last 
weekend. So many par-
ents/children and new start-
er families enjoyed seeing 
all the stalls and entertain-
ment. The sun was shining 
and the music played. A 
huge thank you to all our 
wonderful PTA members 
who are always thinking of 
ways to raise much needed 
funds for school. The PTA 
raised a magnificent £553!  

Communication 
We kindly ask that all initial 
communication for teachers 
comes through the school office 
as we have a number of parents 
contacting the teachers directly 
via email. 
The school email address is 
admin@ksjprimaryschool.org  
or telephone 01423863265 

Essential Needs 
Essential Needs has been working since 1995 supporting 
those in furniture poverty within the Harrogate community. 
Though originally sponsored by Harrogate Council, we are 
now an independent charity run by a small group of full and 
part-time staff with the steadfast support of a team of  
volunteers and a governing board of trustees. 
Thanks to the generosity of the people of Harrogate we are 
able to re-use and redistribute good quality used furniture, 
household items and white goods to those residents in need 
of support and to lessen the burden of landfill waste by  
giving unwanted goods a new lease of life. 
Find out more info at https://essentialneeds.org.uk/ 

The Manor House 

This morning some of the classes welcomed 5 lovely residents 

from the Manor House Nursing Home to spend some time in 

class reading or joining in with English & Maths lessons. 

The children all enjoyed showing them what their day in 

school is like. Please see photos attached to this newsletter. 

Thank you to the residents and staff at the Manor House for 

taking time out of their day to join us. We look forward to 

seeing you again in the future!  

In Year 1 and 2 
This year we have focussed on Print-
ing skills and each class spent Monday 
15th April 2024, experimenting and 
developing their printing skills. 
Children looked at Claude Monet and 
Impressionism to create their own 
waterlilies artwork. We focussed on 
using block printing skills. The chil-
dren printed a pond background and 
overlapped it with a repeated Lily 
image that the children drew onto 
Styrofoam pieces. 

School Class Photos on Thursday, 23rd 
May. All children to be in full school 

uniform and school shoes please.  
Thank you! 


























